
June 3, 2019 

  
  
        The Walker Township Supervisors met on Monday, June 3, 2019 at the Walker Township Municipal Building 

for their monthly meeting. Martin Dreibelbis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Supervisors Casner and 

Wagner were present. The minutes of the May 6, 2019 meeting were approved as presented with the following 

correction: Under Roads – The 2019 road construction project will be advertised in May 2019 and opened on June 

3, 2019. 

 VISITORS: Tracy Sanders from Mifflintown Hose Co was present to request an updated version of the Fire Co 

billing resolution. Brett Wagner was present to have his lot development plan signed (see below). Jon, Henry, and 

Jay Yoder were all present to answer any questions, if someone was to contest, concerning the re-zoning of their 

property from Single Family to Rural Ag. 

OLD BUSINESS: The property, in which a letter was sent, has been cleaned up. 

ZONING: By motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to approve the 

following permits as presented by Mr. David Yohn: Aaron Kanagy (land use), Simply Auto Sales (revised 

occupancy permit from last month – D&L Auto Sales), Ronald Landis (land use), Andrew Kint (land use), Ronald 

Wagner (land use), John Peachey (land use) and Matthew Wray (land use).  

 SECRETARY: Attended the Supervisor and Rec Board meetings, completed minutes, park calendar, letters to 

Yohn, Hostetter, Frantz, Bids (scanned and emailed to Fulkroad, Hawbaker and New Enterprise), prevailing wages, 

keys to park, phone calls – park. 

 ROADS: The Cedar Grove Rd culvert replacement is 99% complete – black top needs to be placed. 

Road Construction bids were received by Glenn O Hawbaker and Jay Fulkroad & Sons. The bids were opened at 

8:31 pm and 8:34 pm with the following results: 

Company Bid Results 

Glenn O Hawbaker $218,169.00 

Jay Fulkroad & Sons, Inc $211,070.22 

By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to accept the Jay Fulkroad & Sons, 

Inc bid. The project will be funded in the following manner: Liquid Fuels Fund - $172,000, County Aid - $4,165.99 

and the balance from the General Fund 

 ORDINANCES: None Reported. 

 FINANCES: None reported. 

PARK: Mr. Dreibelbis and Mr. Gary Miller installed the parking bumpers. 

NEW BUSINESS: A public hearing was held tonight, June 3, 2019 to change the zoning of parcel 17-4-69 from 

Single Family to Rural-Ag. As required by the ordinance, the property was posted, the neighbors were notified and a 

notice was placed in the newspaper. As there was no objections to the change, by motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, 

seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to change the zoning to Rural-Ag. 

Mr. Benner requested his property to be re-zoned to Industrial-Commercial. The property is located on William 

Penn Highway. The Supervisors are not interested in re-zoning that property at this time. 

Mr. Casner will talk to Mrs. Fleisher concerning the requested “Slow, Children” sign. 

SUBDIVISIONS: By motion of Mr. Wagner, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to approve the lot 

development plan for Brett Wagner. By motion of Mr. Wagner, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved 

to approve the Daniel Renno and Emery Yoder subdivision. 

BILLS: By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to approve the monthly bills 

paid with checks 13683 through 13728 and #691 from Mexico Street Light fund.  An EFT was approved for the 

monthly payroll taxes in the amount of $2,561.60. An EFT in the amount of $60.29 was approved for the 

CenturyLink bill.    

 

By motion of Mr. Wagner, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to adjourn at 9:15 pm. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

  

Nancy Baillie, Secretary 


